A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, April 2, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present. Brian Connors, Chair; Robert M. Condon, Clerk; Joseph Miksch; George G. Samia,
Town Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Pledge of Allegiance

Open Forum

Myles Heger, resident was present to remind the Board of some concerns of the citizens;
including a request for a light up stop sign at W. Union and Laurel Streets as weli as the removal
of a string of stickers on signs around town.

Board Announcement

Phyllis Tirrell, Town Accountant was present for her employment contract signing with the Board.
M/Condon, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve to enter into an employment contract between
the Town of East Bridgewater, MA and Phyllis Tirrell, Town Accountant as further described in the
agreement dated April 2, 2012.

John Cowan, Police Chief was present for his employment contract signing with the Board.
M/Condon, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve to enter into an employment contract between
the Town of East Bridgewater, MA and John Cowan, Police Chief as further described in the

agreement dated April 2, 2012,

Appointment

Ms. Diane Carey of EB. BASE was present to ask the Board for their approval of their request for
a site donation for a Town Biking and Skate Park.

The Board suggested Ms. Carey meet with the ZBA, the Planning Board and the DPW Director
for recommendations of the requested site.

Budget Presentations

George Samia, Town Administrator and Dina Livingston of the Town Clerk’s office were present
to give a budget presentation for the Town Clerk’s office.

George Samia, Town Administrator, John Haines, DPW Director and Rob Kenn, Operations
Manager of the DPW were present to give a budget presentation for the DPW Department.

Action ltems

M/Condon, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the March 26, 2012 Board of
Selectmen’s meeting.

M/Condon, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve, with regret, the resignation of Sandy Lucca of
the Council on Aging, effective immediately.

Reminders
Board/Committee Vacancies:
Zoning Board of Appeals
Capital Planning Committee
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Board expressed thanks and appreciation for Mr. Miksch’s hard work and dedication to
the Town.

M/Condon, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes — Connors, Condon, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 8:34 pm
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